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The Lake Eunice Township board held their monthly meeting at the town hall on November 10, 2009 at 7pm   All members 
were present.  The minutes from October were approved as written by a motion from J Lightowler, 2nd by J Renslow, and it 
carried.  The treasurer’s report was approved as written by a motion from L Kohler, 2nd by J Lightowler and it carried. 
 
J Lightowler checked prices on magnetic locator and tape and a motion was made by J Lightowler and 2nd by J Renslow to 
purchase these items for the township and it carried. 
 
Ron Tollefson was present to discuss the vacation of a portion of the dedicated road on Maple Lodge Beach.  He would like to 
build a garage but he must be 20 (if unattached) – 45 feet (if attached to the current home) from the unused dedicated road 
which would prevent this building.  This particular road is owned by the township as a “fee title” so the township would have 
to quick claim deed this as opposed to vacating it.  Pat Kenney, attorney, recommended that all adjacent property owners 
agree that they have proper access to their lots without this portion of road before this happens.  Mr Tollefson will talk to the 
owners and get them all to come to a township meeting to discuss this or a letter stating they agree to this.   
 
Pat Kenney was present to discuss Isthmus Beach Rd.   M Reep questioned if the township can deem this township road as a 
one-way road.  A standard 66 ft right-of-way would not be possible due to septic systems and buildings on part of this 66 ft 
portion.  Pat will check on this possibility, but this road is only dedicated and has not been accepted or maintained in the past 
so therefore there is no obligation of the township to begin maintenance. 
 
J Renslow made a motion to approve the Lion’s Club placing a permanent recycling collection with the stipulation that it is 
enclosed so it does not become an eye sore, 2nd by J Lightowler and it carried. 
 
M Reep received paperwork from FEMA that raised our payout for road repairs. 
 
A motion was made to adjourn at 8:33 pm by L Kohler, 2nd by J Lightowler and it carried. 
Minutes approved on December 8, 2009.  Crystal Myers, Clerk 


